Dear Families,

Welcome to St. Margaret’s School.  We are looking forward to getting to know you all next year as we give these children a wonderful start to their schooling.  It is an exciting time for the new Preps as they prepare to go to school.  Here are a few suggestions to help make their first experiences happy and smooth.

During the holidays:

· Set aside time each day to share a book together.

· Practise name writing.

· Try on the new school uniform and ‘break in’ the school shoes.

· Practise using the lunchbox and drink bottle.

· Label school clothes and belongings.

· Talk regularly about school and ‘Miss Marg’ and ‘Mrs Frewin.’

· Help develop independent toileting habits, including closing the door, flushing and washing hands.

· Encourage manners and taking turns.

The first day of Prep in 2006 will be Thursday, February 2nd.  For their first day of school, children are asked to bring:
· Their school sun hat, named.

· A small piece of fruit for fruit break, a healthy playlunch and lunch in a lunch box.

· A drinking bottle (preferably water) with a pop top.
· An art smock / old shirt with long sleeves, named.
· A library bag, named.

· A change of underwear, wrapped in a plastic bag.  (This can stay in the front pocket of the school bag all year)

· One box of tissues.

· One packet of ‘chux’ dishcloths.
· Their school bag.

St. Margaret’s is a Sunsmart school and children need to wear a school hat.  We encourage children to keep this hat at school and not take it home.  We also encourage children to come to school wearing sunscreen.

A Prep newsletter will be sent home regularly to let you know what is happening at school, and notes and reminders will be displayed outside the classroom.

A parent information meeting will be held at the start of the year to give you lots of necessary information.  We will hold two sessions in the hope of everybody getting to one or the other.  The sessions will be:

Tuesday, January 31st at 7.00pm

Wednesday, February 1st, at 8.35am

The meeting will go for no longer than one hour.

Enjoy the holidays!

Prep Teachers, St. Margaret’s.

